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Bill Number:
HB 129 
Subject:  
AN ACT relating to health care for prisoners


Sponsor(s):   Rep Nunn
Introduction Date:1/7/03
Assignment Date:
     
Due Date:
     
Text of Legislation:  

Amend KRS 441.045 to specify fiscal responsibility for medical, dental, and psychological care of indigent prisoners in county jails; define "psychological" care to exclude psychiatric services and prescription medications; amend 441.047 to specify that it is a state responsibility to provide psychiatric hospitalization, inpatient evaluation, or psychiatric medications to county jail prisoners; specify that psychiatric evaluation for criminal proceedings are the responsibility of the state; specify that prisoner's fees may include charges for medical, dental, or psychological care; require that no prisoner be denied care because of inability to pay.



Summary Impact -- Indicate affected service levels, workloads, staff and program areas (describe any coordination issues with other state/external agencies or groups): 

The language of the proposed bill specifies only that “the state” shall pay the relevant costs for psychological care and medications.  This bill could have a significant impact on the Department of Corrections if it is deemed to be the responsible state agency for all county jail inmates (including ones not under the Department’s jurisdiction). The Department paid $4,333,636 in FY 02 for medical services for DOC inmates housed in local jails.  Increasing the burden of paying for mental health treatment and the accompanying medications will be cost prohibitive. The only conceivable manner for this proposal to work is to implement a formulary controlled by the Department of Corrections, Local Facilities Division. Approval for any medical or psychiatric service would be required by the Department of Corrections prior to services being rendered. Department staff members are not present to handle the additional workload, and a minimum of four new staff would be required (one medical doctor, one psychiatrist, a coordinator for the jails to phone directly, and a person to process payments).



Fiscal Impact -- Also include increased/decreased administrative cost and whether new fund sources would be required (identify fund sources, and GOPM staff person consulted): 
If the Department of Corrections is deemed to be the responsible state agency, this bill would have a significant fiscal impact on the Department of Corrections’ Local Facilities Division. Staff members are overburdened at present with medical bills, and the additional cost of the mental health bill will over-tax the current work force.  A conservative estimate of salaries to implement this bill would be $250,000, in addition to the increased prescription costs.  In addition, Department of Corrections accounts for approximately one third of inmates housed in county jails; estimating medical costs only for the entire population would result in a minimum total expenditure of $13M, not including increased psychiatric care costs.

NOTE:       In all cases, consideration should be given to the cumulative impact of all bills that 

increase the felon population or that impose new obligations on the Department of Corrections.

Will Administrative Regulations be required or will existing regulations need revision?    

Yes  

No
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